
 Pastoral Council Minutes 
December 12, 2017 

 
 
Attendees:   Fr. Mike Scully and council members Cheryl DeVillier, Tom Weathers, 
Janet Campbell, Tina Jinkens, Sue Manning, Anna Buckley, Mark Schieferecke, and 
Robyne Pippert 
 
Opening prayer 
 
Guests:  Discussed personnel issue  
 
Updates: 
 
Knights of Columbus:   
Turkey Bingo raised about $860 profit  
Knights payment for requested sign for church to be voted on at the January meeting   
No meeting in December 
 
St. Theresa’s:  
Christmas auction proceeds are approximately $1800 pending some expenses to 
come in 
Christmas caroling in old church on Sunday at 5 p.m. with our choir and the bell choir 
from the Methodist church    
 
Finance Council:  
Minutes are on website   
Proposals considered for parish hall roof repair  
Capital Campaign $935.98 less collected than is needed for the month of November  
Need to cut costs and/or increase collections to cover monthly church loan 
payments   
Received $10,000 from one individual via iGiveCatholic for renovation of parish hall, 
total received $12,000 
 
Thank you notes:  
Up to date  
 
Old Business: 
 
Family Promise:  
Insurance was verified 
Committed to two weeks in 2018 
Will train with Methodist church  
 
Church water leaks:  
Working to schedule next meeting 
Direct questions or comments to Doug, Richard, or Cheryl 



 
Silent Auction:  
Raised $845 that goes to the Fr. Pat Education Center 
 
Archdiocese loan payment for the new church:  
Updates provided (see Finance Council minutes)   
Will monitor impact from letter to parishioners 
 
Welcome bags for new parishioners:  
Tom is working on updating contents for the bags  
 
New parishioner follow-up:  
Cheryl will check to schedule Saturday evening in February for welcome event  
 
Historical Registry for old church:   
Further research and study being completed 
Janet will check with contacts she has 
 
Removal of brick sign in front of parish office:  
Janet to follow-up with family member sign is in memory of  
Payment for new sign to be discussed at January Knights’ meeting 
 
Liturgical minister training, documents, website update:  
Final editing of documents is nearly done 
 
New Business: 
 
Bulletin - hand out before or after Mass:   
Continue to hand out bulletins before Mass 
 
Keys - policy for issuing, follow-up for turning in keys:  
Continue as is for now 
Fr. Mike to follow up when needed 
 
Employee Performance Profile discussion: 
Council members asked to contribute comments if applicable 
 
Request to mention special occasions - funerals, penance services, Holy Days:  
Noted and will put in bulletin and/or make announcements per situation 
 
 
 
 
Next meeting is January 9 at 6 p.m. 
 
 
 


